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Everett Acor, Jr.
3196 N Yellowstone Hwy
ldaho Falls, lD 83401

James Cefalo
(208) 497 -3784 fiames.cefato@idwr.idaho.gov)

RE: Application for permit 34-7494

Dear Mr. Acor:

ln June 1985, you filed Applicatio n 34-7484, seeking a permit to divert ground
water for the irrigation of 316 acres in Section 12, T03N, nlsr. The application states
that you own the property at the proposed place of use. As I was ,ecenily reviewingpending application files, I discovered that you no longer own any of the land at theproposed place of use. Pursuant to Rule a0.05(e) of ifre Department's Water
Appropriation Rules (IDAPA 37.03.08), an applicant can be required to submit copies of"deeds, leases, easements or apprications foi rights-of way,, showing ,a possessory
interest in the lands necessary for all project facilities and ihe place 6f ,r".',

An applicanJ haas an ongoing duty to ensure that a pending application remains
complete and viable. Part of that duty includes maintaining an oilrneisfrip interest in theplace of use described in the application.

It appears that you have sold the property described in Applicatio n 34-74g4 andlikely have no further interest in pursuing the application. This letter is intended to be aformal request for you to provide documLnts showing an ongoing possessory interest inthe proposed place of use. Please provide these doiumenti, it Jny exist, on or before
November 12,2019. lf no documents are provided, the Department *itt take steps tovoid Application 34-7484. Of course, you are free to simply withdraw the application.
This can be done by stating your intent to withdraw the application in a letter to theDepartment. Please feel free to call me with any questions.

Sincerely,


